
 

February 8, 2016 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Mitch Holmes, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Ethics and Elections 

Statehouse, Room 237-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Holmes: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 400 by Senate Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 400 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 400 would prohibit any legislator serving on the Robert G. Bethel Joint Committee on 

Home and Community Based Services and KanCare Oversight from receiving any campaign 

contributions from any officer, director, or employee of any business that has a contract with the 

state to provide services for the KanCare program.  

 

 The Governmental Ethics Commission indicates that SB 400 would have no fiscal effect.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: Carol Williams, Governmental Ethics  


